THE MIRROR

145 S.5SPRING ST., LOS ANGELES 53 - MADISON 23if

¥IRGIL PINKLEY
EniTOR AND PUBLISHER

August 23, 1950

Lt. Gen, Walter Bedell Smith
Director of Central Intelligence Administration
Washington, D. C.

My dear General:

Like your many, many friends throughout all parts of the world
I was delighted to learn of your selection by the President to head up
our Intelligence Service.

In view of your experience, abilities and accomplishments I
feel that the future of America is brighter and more securs.

Being the good sport that you are I know you will overlook
the reference to fishing with worms, The enclosed editorial was meant
as a genuine tribute to an outstanding officer and gentleman,

When I am next in Washington I hope to have the pleasure of
seeing you and resuming our friendship of North Africa, British and
Western European days.

Warm, cordial regards.

Faithfully,

VP/if
enclosure




2 September 1950

¥r virgll Pirklw
Sditor and Publisher
The irror

Los Angelss 53, Callf

Dear Virgil:

mmlr for your note and your flattering -dl-
torial, which was pood enough to justify my forgiving even
mmmnm-mm. Believe me, I am under
no 1llusions about thds new Job, Aaxhavaadd.mor
tines, the American peopls nowadays expect mirucles from thelr
nrmta,aﬁ!mpﬁuﬁ:l&rmdmotwwmm
fleld of the mirsculous. Bncouregement like your lstter and
editorial, however, 1s a definite boost to the morels.

I do sincerely hope that you will have occasion to visit
Washington soon after October lst, ss I sm very anxious to
have a talk with you, Ifyoucom,aomfultog&in
touch vith me,

y Faithfully, your friend,




